
  

 

 

 

 
By Email  

 

April 14, 2022 

 

Mr. Christopher Philbin 

Vice President, Government Affairs  

Mass General Brigham 

399 Revolution Drive 

Somerville, MA 02145 
 
RE: Request for Extension to File a Proposed Performance Improvement Plan  

 

Dear Mr. Philbin: 

 

This communication is in response to your request on March 14, 2022 for an extension of the deadline for 

Mass General Brigham to file a proposed Performance Improvement Plan. At its meeting on April 13, 2022, 

the Health Policy Commission’s Board voted to approve Mass General Brigham’s request. The submission 

deadline is now May 16, 2022. 

  

If you have any questions, please contact me at lois.johnson@mass.gov.   

  

Thank you,   

  

Lois H. Johnson   

General Counsel  

 


